
On the 24th June the Panel had a workshop on the  Core Strategy for Carlisle.  The work was very informative and complex and it was felt that a further workshop was necessary and that it should be open to all members.  A date has finally been agreed for this workshop and it will take place on Friday 26th November at 9.30 am.  This is an important piece of work and members should be fully aware of its future implications for Carlisle. I would urge everyone to try to attend.
The Car Parking Task and Finish Group’s  initial report and recommendations had been scheduled to go to the Executive last month.  However, because they were aware of the ongoing work of both City and County officers to develop a more county wide approach to on and off street parking it was left open to the Task Group to reconvene if appropriate.  This has turned out to be the case and a further meeting of the Task Group will be held on Tuesday 9th November to discuss any new developments.  Their findings can then go along with the interim report to the Executive on 22nd November. This way forward has been agreed by the Panel at its meeting on 21st October.
Other items on the October agenda were the Tourism Partnership and Making Space for Water.  The Panel was pleased to see that the Tourism Partnership action plan was progressing well.  This was a 6 monthly progress report and all the targets and required outputs had been achieved.  The Panel was, however, concerned about future funding sources, whether they would continue and at what level.  Two sources, Carlisle Renaissance and the Northwest Development Agency, are no longer in existence  and Cumbria Tourist Board is talking of both financial and staff cuts, all of which will have an impact on the partnership.
Financial concerns could also affect the work of the Making Space for Water Group.  This is another good example of partnership working in Carlisle.  This is a group comprising of City, County, United Utilities and the Environment Agency pooling both money and expertise to solve some of the often recurring flooding problems in Carlisle District e.g. Harraby behind the Community Centre,  Low Crosby and Burgh-by-Sands.  So successful                                                                        has this group been that in the Government Pitt Review it was cited as best practice for other authorities to follow.  All members of the group contribute both time and money to the budget.  The Pitt Review does talk of some central government money funding  but to date this  funding mechanism has not been confirmed.   Should funding from central government not be forthcoming I would urge the Executive and officers to  try to identify alternative sources so that the work can continue.

Chairman Councillor Carole Rutherford
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